
Littleborough u3a

Chair’s Annual Report.

We currently have a membership of 302 Individual and 5 Associate (as of 
27/03/2023), we are nearly at our highest number which was 322 in March
2020 just before the Covid lockdown of that year which is a fantastic result
and my thanks go to all the committee members and officers for making 
our Littleborough u3a so successful. 

My thanks go to Sue Temperley for all her various duties she takes on 
effortlessly and for her assistance as Vice Chair in supporting me 
throughout this year as Chair of Littleborough u3a.

Most of our u3a meetings this year have thankfully been at the Coach 
House in person, and thanks go to Marilyn Aldred who will also be retiring
after 3 yrs service of entertaining us to a high standard of speakers 
covering various subjects…….Thanks again, Marilyn.

Jo Wiggans took over the position as News Letter Editor this year from 
Sue and has kept up the quality of information and content that our 
members continue to enjoy…...Thanks Jo.

All the detailed business of our u3a is done by Liz Walker our Business 
Secretary who unfortunately is stepping down this year after her 3yrs in 
office, thank you so much Liz for your hard work.

Gillian Pearson, our Groups Co-ordinator is also stepping down after her 
term in office and this year has been especially busy with the Convenors 
meeting in March this year and looking after all the Groups 
information...Thanks Gillian.

Our Treasurer Mark Pearson has been extremely busy with our accounts 
this year as well as making the renewal process easier with our new card 
method payment option for taking payments of subs…..job well done 
Mark, Thank you.

Lynn Wild, our Admin Secretary/ Beacon Administrator also retires this 
year after 3yrs service after working very hard keeping our membership 



and Beacon up to date through difficult times, and again been assisted by 
Peter, her husband at the check in desk at the Coach House, Thanks to you 
both.

 Our Web Page Editor, Barrie Whitehead works behind the scenes working
with the sound and projection equipment at the Coach House but also 
working closely with all the committee and convenors to keep our 
webpage up to date and to keep it full of informative information for the 
use by our members…. Thanks Barrie.

We have had a renewed Events/Outings Group this year full of events 
taking place throughout the year, a very welcomed return and thank you 
Sandra for making this work.

Most important of all are our Convenors, meeters and greeters and our 
membership that make Littleborough u3a the success that it is and I would 
also like to thank the many other members who assist in the running of 
Littleborough u3a.

Bob Coley
Chair – Littleborough u3a


